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December 20, 2021
RE: Promotion - OIC

This is to confirm the agreement reached between the City of Dixon (“City”) and Dixon Police Officers
(“DPOA™) representing the Dixon Police Officers unit.

Specifically, the City and DPOA have agreed to the following:

In an effort to recognize the essential developmental role the Office-in-Charge (OIC) program has in the
succession planning for police operations, any officer who has been formally admitted into the OIC program
and is subsequently promoted to the rank of sergeant shall have their OIC five percent (5%) incentive pay
applied to their base salary calculation for purposes of determining their placement in the sergeant salary
schedule.

For clarity, this shall only apply to police officers who have:

. Applied for acceptance into the OIC training program; and
. Been admitted to the OIC training program; and
. Successfully completed the entire OIC Developmental Experiences (DE) workbook; and

Applied for and been approved by the Chief of Police as a fully certified OIC.

This change is effective 12/19/21 and shall only apply to candidates who have completed and been admitted
into the OIC program prior to their promotion to sergeant.

In no case shall a combination of the incentive and salary exceed the top step for the sergeant range.

For the Union:

City Manager President, DPOA
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